BCA EXEGUTIVE MEETING

.inutes of the Executive Meeting held Oct.5,
1976 at the Orient Park Recreation Centre.

Mr. Jerry Keesling, Senior Probation and
Parole Officer in charge of the Volunteer
Probation Program outlined a proposal for

a program in the Hamlet involving young peo-
ple working with the youth in our community
who are on probation by giving them a peer
group member to confide in rather than an
adult supervisor. Arrangements will be made
to have Mr. Keesling present details of the
program to a general meeting.

Miss. E. Pearson, Director of Educational

Programs for the YM/YWCA presented a prog-
ram of community programs which are run by
the Y. She asked for support in establishing
some of these programs in Blackburn, starting
with "Human Sexuality in Adolescence'. Arr-
angements will be made to have Miss Pearson

address a general meeting.

Mrs. S. Swanson, Blackburn District Commis-
sioner and Mrs. Sally Chapman, Gloucester
bownship/Girl Guides of Canada liason officer
addressed the executive briefly on the bud-
getary needs of the Girl Guides. Some mis-
understandings were cleared up after a gen-

eral discussion.

A sub-committee will be formed from the of-
ficers of the association and several peo-
ple from the community to study suggested
changes to the constitutions.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Membership drive organization is
well underway.
Sports: Registrations very succesful.

Transportation: First meeting of Regional
Transportation Committee to take place short-
1y«
Maintenance: Stone dust on the ball diamonds
will be spread very shortly.
Fun Fair: The work of obtaining volunteers
is still continuing.
Education: The Education committee held a
meeting with the principals of the area sch-
ools. The schools and the committee are wil-
‘ing to set up workshop programs with inter-
>sted parents. The children from Autumn Hilﬂ
are still not being bussed to the seperate
school. Heather Umelas will contact the
chairman of the Seperate School Board. Hea-
ther Umelas and Claude Goldberger will look

BJ
into the possibility of having adult crossing
guards on Innes Road.

Civic Affairs: Claude Goldberger will form a
special committee to investigate the improve-
ment of Innes Road to the standards of other
roads in the Hamlet.

Finances: The finance meeting was postponed
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ANNUAL RATEPAYERS MEETING

There will be a meeting for all Blackburn
Hamlet ratepayers on Wed., Nov. 24, 1976 at
7:30 pm in the library at Glen Ogilvie School

Come out to question the members of the Com-
mittee about the 1976 operation and the plans
for 1977

Remember, it is your tax tax dollar that is
paying for these facilities.

R. C. Dudding
Secretary
BHCRCC

HARRY KING, Manager of KEMPER REALTY LTD.,
is pleased to announce that PAT DEVINE
will open a PINTO STORE, as Owner and
Manager, to be located at Navan and Innes
Roads - He also will have a full service
Post Office at this location




